Minutes:  CAC Meeting July 11, 2016

Introductions were made of all present.

Thank you to Jeromy Hicks for bringing us up to date on a number of Fire Authority issues for this meeting.

•  Community Paramedic Program:  the purpose of such programs is to provide non-emergency health services.   There are no real set standards on how other counties are doing this yet; the framework has yet to be established.  In Mason County we are looking at how we can help reduce the rate of hospital readmissions.  This is the very beginning of the three ALS agencies looking at grant funding and other revenue sources.  Q:  Why would Dr. Hoffman need to be paid?  Because he will need to take on extra insurance should such a program become established.  Q: Will this spread firefighters/EMT’s too thin?  A program would be structured in collaboration with other health agencies (home care providers, nurses, etc.) so this doesn’t happen; many agencies are interested in looking at new models of providing care to reduce problems like readmission.

•  Tahuya Fire Station: The TCA architect firm has been selected for building the station. Update: please join your North Mason Board of Commissioners at an Open House on Tuesday, September 13th from 5:00 p.m. until 7:00p.m. at Tahuya Station 81, located at 14880 NE North Shore Rd., Tahuya. We express our thanks to the Tahuya Community Club for the use of the meeting room during their regularly scheduled meeting time. 

•  Burn Ban Status:  This will not change anytime soon.  We watch burn bans in other counties as part of the decision making.  Recreational fires are still OK, but DNR could offer a burn ban later that will supersede this.

•  Radio Update:  The radios have been updated as we are now on a multicast channel.  If you wish, you can bring your radio to the station and speak with Anthony Rhead.   There’s talk about a County-wide Incident Command system to standadarize our operations across the County.

•  Chili Cook-Off:  Assistant Chief Cooper won first place; Jeromy won for Salsa.  The event generated $600 for the Firefighters’ Association.  Very fun event.

•  Safety Days:  Very successful with Bike Rodeo.  Thanks to all the volunteers who helped.  We might work with Safeway to do a bike rodeo that incorporates scooters.

•  Life Jackets:  Life jackets are not being borrowed from the stations as much as we thought they would be.

•  We are currently advertising for an Administrative Assistant Position for the NMRFA.

•  Americorps:  Currently there are two more Americorps volunteer positions open.  They must be 18-25 yrs old.  The announcement closes mid-August.

•  Fireworks in extreme dry weather:  Jeromy Hicks will be presenting possible regulations concerning the use of fireworks in extremely dry weather conditions.  An update on this later.

•  Wildland Fires:  Captain Cleveland has overseen the training of 10 wildland firefighters this year who have now been certified.

Our next meeting is September 12, 5:00 pm at the Collins Lake Station.

